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This contains an update on all functionality released this month for Turas People HR/Medical Staffing users.   

What we’ve changed: 

 

PAYROLL FORMS 

Notification of Change (NOC) form – We have made a number of improvements to NOCs to make their use easier 

and to help reduce duplication and submission or erroneous/no longer required forms: 

• Effective Dates - When creating a new NOC, you should now first enter an effective date, then click select 

before being taken to the form. 

 
 

• Rollback NOCs – A user with Level 1 can rollback a form that is at Awaiting Send To Payroll (or at Payroll 
Error, if it was never successfully exported) – NOCs are sent to Payroll, 4 weeks prior to their effective date.  
The rollback function allows you to edit then resubmit the form, which will then be sent to Payroll. 
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• NOCs with the same effective dates - If you want to raise a new NOC but there is an existing NOC for that 
date, you will see a warning message (below) this should prevent multiple NOCs for the same period 
accidentally being raised 

 
 

• Unapproved NOCs – if you have an NOC which has not been Approved for Payroll (Stage 2 Authorisation) 

and you try and raise a new NOC with the same effective date, you will now see a warning message which 

will ask you to edit or discard the unauthorised NOC rather than submitting a new NOC. 
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• Discard NOCs – Rather than editing a NOC you can discard it if it has not yet been sent to payroll, NOCs are 

sent to Payroll, 4 weeks prior to their effective date.   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Feedback – as always we welcome your feedback on any of the functionality within Turas People (new or existing), 

please pass feedback to us via the nominated Superuser for your Board or to Turaspeoplesupport@nes.scot.nhs.uk . 
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